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On August 24th 2020, the Ambassador of Thailand to Kenya, 
Her Excellency Sasirit Tangulrat together with Hon. Barbara 
Mulwana the Honorary Consul of the Royal Thai Embassy in 
Kampala visited the Uganda Buddhist Centre. 

Initially, the Royal Thai Embassy requested the monks at the 
Temple to conduct a Buddhist ceremony for a deceased Thai 
national, the late Mr. Chamnan Chanu. The Ambassador and 
her team came to participate in this ceremony. 

The monastics led by Bhante Buddharakkhita together with 
the Mayor of Katabi Town Council, Mr. Ronald Kalema wel-
comed the entourage at 4 p.m. The Ambassador was offered a 
flower bouquet by Travis Kalyango one of the Anagarikas at 
the Temple.  

Bhante thanked the Ambassador for visiting the Temple and 
for the continued support of the Thai Embassy in Nairobi ex-
tended to the Uganda Buddhist Centre. The Embassy has sup-
ported UBC’s Women and youth economic empowerment 
projects in 2018 and 2019. Moreover, Bhante expressed his 
gratitude to the Royal Thai Consulate in Kampala for the sup-
port extended since the inception of the Uganda Buddhist 
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Centre in 2005.  

In her remarks, the Ambassador expressed her joy to 
see a Buddhist Temple in Uganda, and commended 
Venerable Bhante Buddharakkhita for bringing Bud-
dhism to his home country. 

“I am so happy that Buddhism has travelled far away 
from Asia to Africa. Actually, Buddhism has a played a 
very important role in the Thai society. Buddhism is not 
only a religion, but also a way of life. It is a way that 
teaches us how to work and walk the path to liberation. 
I believe that the Uganda Buddhist Centre will serve 
Uganda and the Thai community here the same way 
the Thai Temples do in Thailand. I want to assure you 
that the Royal Thai Embassy in Nairobi and the Royal 
Thai Consulate in Uganda will give support to the 
spread of Buddhism in Uganda. [Furthermore] I am very 
happy to hear that Hon. Barbara Mulwana the Honorary 
Consul who is part of the Royal Thai Embassy in Nairobi 
has continually supported the Uganda Buddhist Centre. 

My intention is to promote relations between Uganda 
and Thailand. Initially, the priority is to promote eco-
nomic cooperation, trade and investment. Today, 
Uganda Buddhist Centre can play a big role to connect 
the Ugandan people to the Thai people through Bud-
dhism. Thank you so much Venerable Bhikkhu Bud-
dharakkhita.”  
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After the monastic chanting and blessings, the 
Ambassador Sasirit Tangulrat was led by Bhante 
to plant an avocado tree.  

Bhante asked Hon. Barbara Mulwana to water a 
palm tree which was planted by her late father, 
the late Hon. James Mulwana the former Honor-
ary Consul of the Royal Thai Consulate in Kam-
pala.  

Bhante also asked the Mayor to water his avoca-
do tree he planted during his recent visit.  
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 The Mayor, Mr. Ronald Kalema  (right) and Hon. Barbara Mulwana (left)  in 

watering their trees during their visit.  
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Bhante offering gifts that included his Book, Planting 

Dhamma Seeds: The Emergency  of Buddhism in Africa.  

The Ambassador offering her donations to Bhante Bud-

dharakkhita.  

 

Mayor, Ronald Kalema Basamulekere 

(Left), Ambassador Sasirit Tangulrat  

(center) and Ven. Bhikkhu Buddarakkhita 

having a chat.  
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UBC still needs your support: 

 To maintain resident teachers/monastics 

 To maintain the Temple 

 To run Buddhist activities 

 To build monks accommodation facilities 

How to donate: 

1. Donate online:  

Please follow the links below to make a secure donation 

online:  

https://ugandabuddhistcenter.org 

https://xpresspay.ug/payments/ugandabuddhistcentre/

index.html  

https://dashboard.flutterwave.com/donate/hd1cwapst9gc 

Please note that this payment gateway accepts 3D se-

cure transactions only. This means that only cards that 

are Verified by Visa, and Master secure code will be ac-

cepted. If your donation doesn’t go through, kindly con-

tact your bank to ensure you are secured. Thank you!  

2.  wire transfer  

Beneficiary’s Bank Details: 

Bank Name : Orient Bank Limited  

Bank Account Number: 41261302010523  

Bank Account Name: Uganda Buddhist Centre  

Swift Address: ORINUGKA  

Bank Address: Orient Plaza, 6/6A, Kampala Road.  

 

UBC activities are made possible by many supporters from around the world. Therefore, we are eternally grateful Bud-

dhist Global Relief of USA, Huong Tu Lovingkindness Foundation USA, Buddhist Fellowship of Singapore, Tan Teo 

Charitable Foundation, and all our beloved donors from around the world.  

 

Gratitude to All Our Supporters  



 9 

 

Our Address and Contact Info 

Uganda Buddhist Centre 
Off-Entebbe Road, Bulega, Garuga, Entebbe 

P.O. Box 898, Entebbe, Uganda 
Tel: +256 (0) 392 – 000926, Mob: +256 (0) 775 – 019180  

E-mail: ugandabuddhistcentre@gmail.com  
Website: www.ugandabuddhistcenter.org  


